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Families and schools need to help ignite the spark of science in children if they are to follow a career in STEM subjects, according to students and staff from the University of Derby and Derby North MP Amanda Solloway.

The roundtable event, held to mark British Science Week and attended by the UK Minister for Science, Research and Innovation, took place to discuss the best way to encourage more young people to take up STEM subjects and reflect on the city’s proud industrial heritage.

Ms Solloway was joined in the roundtable by staff and students at the University, who showcased the latest research taking place within its Departments of the Built and Natural Environment, Computing and Engineering and the Human Sciences.

They included Professor Stephan Reiff-Marganiac, Head of School of Computing and Engineering, Dr Sally Akehurst, Head of School of Human Sciences, and current students Natalie Banyard and Hannah Lockwood, all of whom spoke about the need to make science more inclusive, accessible and relevant.

They also spoke about how difficult STEM subjects appear and how prospective students may be encouraged to take easier courses, while stressing the need for young people to engage with science from an early age, within their own families, schools and universities.

Ms Solloway said: “Igniting the spark for science and discovery in young people is vitally important and the input from staff and students is invaluable. 

“STEM has both a proud tradition and exciting future in Derby and there’s a tremendous opportunity for young people across our city to have a real tangible impact on the world through careers in the STEM fields.”

Dr Chris Bussell, Pro Vice-Chancellor Dean of the College of Science and Engineering, said: “British Science Week is a hugely important event for all of us involved in STEM teaching and research, which is critical to the UK’s position as one of the world leaders in innovation and technology.

“It is imperative that our representatives in Parliament understand the brilliant work that staff and students are doing across higher education, so I am delighted that students from the University of Derby have been able to have this opportunity to speak directly with Amanda today about their areas of study and interest.”

The Prime Minister Boris Johnson described Derby during his recent visit to the city as ‘the home of innovation’ and as part of the 10-day celebration of STEM for British Science Week, the University of Derby is seeking to further enhance the city’s glowing reputation in these fields through developing the scientists, engineers, technicians and mathematicians of the future. 

A number of activities have also been collated on the University’s website to encourage young students to further their scientific curiosity. 
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For more information, please contact The Constituency Office of Amanda Solloway MP, 13 Darley Street, Darley Abbey, DE22 1DX. Email: amanda.solloway.mp@parliament.uk.

